
Upcoming Events:

Feb 15 – 27, 2021  
ABC/USPS Virtual Annual 
Meeting 
Agenda is at rear of Outlook 

Saturday, February 27, Noon  
CLSPS Change of Watch 
Via Zoom 

Monday March 1, 1900 
ExComm Mtg 
Via Zoom 

Monday, March 15, 1700 
CLSPS Social 
Red Sail Park 

Saturday, April 3, 0900 
Craven County Clean Sweep 

May 22-28 
National Safe Boating Week 

2020 Change of Watch
Commander Jane Moore presents P/C Richard Tobacco

With his Distinctive Communicator Award
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CAPE LOOKOUT SAIL and
POWER SQUADRON BRIDGE

   Commander 
Cdr  Jane Moore, AP 
6008 Booty Lane 
New Bern, NC 28560 
252-637-5547 
jane.moore@suddenlink.net 

   Executive Officer 
Lt/C Lloyd A. Moore, JN 
6008 Booty Lane 
New Bern, NC 28560 
252-637-5547 
lloyd.moore@suddenlink.com 

   Educational Officer 
Lt/C Glover (Bud) Ellis, Jr., SN 
906 Capstan Ct 
New Bern,NC 28560 
252-671-0490 
ki4tvs@gmail.com 

   Administrative Officer 
Lt/C K.Wayne Fretwell, P 
2220 Caracara Drive 
New Bern, NC 28560 
252-288-4653 
waynief@hotmail.com 

   Secretary 
Lt/C Linda Whitley 
4606 Helen Ln 
New Bern, NC 28560 
252 631-4083 
lindacsw52@hotmail.com 

…Treasurer 
Lt/C Raymond Whitley, AP 
4606 Helen Ln 
New Bern, NC 28560 
252 631-4083 
rawhitley2@gmail.com 

 We held our Annual Meeting via Zoom on Monday, Jan. 18.  P/C Ed Gagnon took us on 
his three-month travel with photographs aboard the QE2 departing New York City on 
January 3, 2020 heading to Southampton, Lisbon, Gibraltar, Suez Canal, Freemantle and 
Sydney.  Due to the pandemic, all passengers had to leave the ship in March and it took Ed 43 
hours to return from Perth to New Bern.  Thank you, Ed, for your presentation and our “arm-
chair” travel to far away places!     
 We elected our incoming Bridge officers, Executive Committee and elected committee 
chair for 2021-2022.    CLSPS Bridge Officers, Executive Committee and Elected Committee 
Chairs 2021-2022 

Commander     Jane Moore     Executive Committee  
Exec Officer      Open        Robert Burger 
Educational Officer   Lloyd A. Moore      John Kwak 
Asst. Education Officer  Open         June Reasons 
Administrative Officer  Elaine Lechner      RogerMartin Warner 
Asst. Admin Officer   Lydia Ash  
Treasurer      Raymond Whitley   Audit Committee  Open 
Secretary      Linda Whitley     Rules Committee      Lloyd Moore 
Asst. Secretary    Roger Martin Warner  Nominating Committee  Open 

 The Change of Watch is scheduled for Saturday, 27 February at noon and will be 
conducted during a Zoom call.  D/C Hugh Hayes will conduct the COW.  The link will be sent 
out prior to the meeting.  Please plan to attend to thank the outgoing officers and welcome the 
new officers and committee members.  Our 2020 officers will be relieved and we thank them 
for their continued support and encouragement:  Lt/C Bud Ellis, SEO, Lt/C Wayne Fretwell, 
Admin Officer,  1/Lt Dick Ewan, Asst. Treasurer and P/C Jim Starr, Executive Committee.   
 You still have the opportunity to volunteer your time and talent as our Executive Officer, 
Assistant Education Officer and chair of the Audit and/or Nominating Committee.   We 
welcome you with new ideas and enthusiasm.   
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Commander’s Column Cont. 

 This year, the ABC/USPS 2021 
Annual Meeting will be virtual with 
events and seminars beginning Feb. 15 
through Feb. 26.  If you haven’t attended 
an Annual Meeting, this is a great 
opportunity to join in the virtual 
meetings from your computer.   
 On Friday, Feb. 19 at 8:00 pm, 
the Awards Ceremony for Life Members 
and 50th Merit Mark recipients will be 
held.  P/C Diana Thompson will receive 
her 25th Merit Mark and Life 
Membership.  We congratulate Diana 
for her dedication to Cape Lookout Sail 
& Power Squadron and the United 
States Power Squadrons. 
 Once again, our newsletter editor, 
Marty Warner, has received the 2020 
Distinctive Communicator Award for 
The Outlook.  Congratulations and 
thank you Marty for your hard work and 
dedication and thank you to our 
contributing authors for your articles of 
interest to our Squadron.   
 Once again, our webmasters, Richard 
Tobacco and Marty Warner, have 
received the Distinctive Communicator 
Award for Websites for 2020.  
Congratulations and thank you to both 

Richard and Marty for your dedication 
to keep our website up-to-date and 
current for our Squadron members and 
the boating public.   
 Your Executive Committee will meet 
regularly on the first Monday of each 
month via Zoom until we are able to 
meet again in person.  Until then, please 
stay safe, stay socially distanced and 
wear your mask.   

Cooperative Charting:
 At the last Executive Committee 
meeting, Bob Burget reported that he 
has had success in recovering several 
Geodetic Survey markers, one of the 
activities that is part of Cooperative 
Charting.  Bob would love to have other 
members who would like to get involved 
with this fun activity to get in touch with 
him, rburget@bobsipx.com. 

 For those who are new to this 
activity, there will be a program on Co-
op charting presented at the USPS 
Virtual Annual Meeting, called “Getting 
Started.” Co-op charting tools used to 
prepare Geodetic surveys and Nautical 
surveys will be presented.  The program 
will be presented on 23 February at 1700 
(5:00 pm) eastern time via 
FreeConferenceCall.com.  Use USPSABC 
to access all virtual meetings. 

Education Department:
 The Education Department is 
planning to offer the ABC class and any 
advanced classes members would like to 
take.  Until it is safe to hold the classes 
in person they will be offered virtually.  
One class you may be interested in is the 
new Boat Handling Seminar, which has 
been designed to replace the 
Seamanship course.  Members Annalee 
and Lydia Ash are members of the 
National Committee on Boat Handling. 



 This will be my last article as your 
Admin Officer but Elaine will be taking 
over this position for next year.  She has 
done a great job as my assistant and 
social director and I am sure her great 
work will continue with her enthusiasm 
for ABC.  She has reserved Red Sail Park 
for a social on March15 at 5 PM.  Details 
will be given later but reserve the date. 
 Our year ends with our change of 
watch on February 27 at noon in a Zoom 
format.  Our District Commander will 
lead the ceremony.  Please join in as our 
new officers are installed. 

February

Morton, Donald “Scott” — 6 Feb
Leahy, Pamela R. — 14 Feb

 Even though we 
are still hampered 
by the Covid-19 
restrictions, the VSE 
program for Cape 
Lookout Sail and 
Power Squadron is 
off to a good start.  
At the writing of this article, we have 
completed 127 Vessel Safety Checks.  
Most of those were of paddle craft at 
MCAS Cherry Point.  The balance are of 
boat owners that have had previous 
safety checks with one that has never 
had a safety check before.  Our 
examiners can do safety checks at their 
discretion which means due to most of 
us being of the “senior” category, it is up 
to the individual examiner whether or 
not to place themselves at possible 
exposure to the virus. 
 That being said, if you are ready and 
willing to have a current vessel safety 
check done, please contact one of our 
examiners, or me, and we will try to 
accommodate you.  Remember that even 
if you know you won’t pass a safety 
check, the examiner and thus the 

squadron still gets credit for having 
done a VSE.  The information regarding 
pass/fail does not go any further than 
me regarding the name of the boat 
owner, and is never reported to a law 
enforcement agency.  Bottom line, your 
commitment to the VSE program 
benefits Cape Lookout Sail and Power 
Squadron. 
 I hope all of our members who still 
have boats have a safe boating season in 
2021. 

Why Boosters?
 The Booster fund is used for those 
quick purchases needed when they are 
not accounted for in the budget.  
Flowers for the sick or bereaved.  Cards 
& postage for the same.  An emergency 
fund that does not have to be voted on 
by the entire membership.  Hopefully it 
will never happen, but food or shelter 
for a member who has lost a home to a 
disaster.   
 That's WHY!  $10.00 is a tiny price 
to pay.   

2021 Booster Club

June Reasons
Ray & Linda Whitley



THE DISTAFFS IN OUR 
SQUADRON

P/C WILLIAM J. ASH SN, H, 
EMERITUS

 The year, 2021, started with a bang.  
A very loud bang it was.  And it was 
heard from Trent Woods all the way to 
China, and back.  I am not convinced it 
was accidental and it might have 
originated a lot closer to home than we 
North Carolinians wish to admit.  The 
bang, of course, is the Covid-19 virus 
disaster.  Medicine has mingled with 
science and politics with great hopes of 
ending the bloody circus.  Truly, I am 
appalled at the number of persons 
having passed away from the actions of 
these sub-micron sized viruses.  It is a 
mess that is not going away soon.  That, 
having been said, brings me to that upon 
which I should be concentrating, namely 
things nautical.  Here goes……….!  And, 
men, please do not be rasped by my 
writing. 
 I just finished reading a publication 
concerning the accomplishments of 
female students at the high school from 
which I graduated.  I was not surprised 
by their work, rather I was  surprised by 
the magnitude of what they 
accomplished.  When I was a young, 
innocent tyke trying to stay academically 

afloat, in an engineering-technical 
school, there were no female students.  
Not one.  Talk about social distancing.  
That must have had some effect on my 
masculinity, my first date happened 
during my freshman year in college.  In 
the 1940’s ladies were  thought to be 
unable to handle the heavy side of 
academia in this high school.  Then, 
1970 came with the admission of 
women, and this blew the socks off any 
doubters.  The ladies have excelled in all 
areas of study and have gone on to 
contribute enormously, solving global 
issues.  Why not? 
 So, what am I driving at?  I would 
enjoy seeing the ladies of Cape Lookout 
Sail and Power Squadron bunch up and 
get involved in the nautical academics 
and practices offered by this and other 
squadrons.  
 Just imagine!  The skipper becomes 
incapacitated and lies unconscious on 
deck.  His lady ought to be able to get 
out of the fix; first aid, radio telephone, 
the helm, the weather, the throttle (no 
brakes), knowing where you are and 
getting back safely.  
 Just imagine!  Coming back to the 
continent, from the high seas, and you 
must enter an ocean inlet in order to 
find your home port.  A strong wind is 
blowing on shore and an outgoing 
current is scheduled to run as you 
approach.  Are you comfortable with 
this? 
 Just imagine!  What about your 
evening sail?  The one with caviar, white 

wine, the neighbors with binoculars and 
you have droodles of finger foods to 
keep your mind off of safety.  The black 
clouds roaring in from the west, or is it 
east?  The vessel is electrically 
grounded?  Everything fastened down?  
Of course, everyone on board owns a life 
jacket.  Will you make it back in time 
before the lightning strikes? 
Hmmmmm. 
 Ladies, how about talking to each 
other and determining which courses 
you need to take to make you feel safe 
when you head out in the future.  Taking 
courses together may ease any anxieties 
you might have.  What about Piloting, 
Seamanship, AP?  You might even 
decide to have lunch together.  Let me 
tell you again, the ladies of Brooklyn 
Technical High School have 
demonstrated that the genetically XX 
gals can whoop the ‘be-ging-oes’ out of 
the XY ‘fellers’ more times than not.  
Let’s give it a try!  “And, Horatio, be sure 
to tell the Chief Commander!” 



Ponder——ables

 1)  It's weird being the same age as 
old people. 
 2)  When I was a kid, I wanted to be 
older----This is NOT what I expected. 
 3)  Life is like a helicopter.  I don't 
know how to operate a helicopter! 
 4)  Chocolate is God';s way of telling 
us he likes us a little bit chubby. 
 5)  It's probably my age that tricks 
people into thinking I'm an adult. 
 6)  Never sing in the shower.  Singing 
leads to dancing, dancing leads to 
slipping  & slipping leads to 
paramedics seeing you naked.  So 
remember,  Don't Sing! 
 7)  During the Middle Ages, they 
celebrated the end of the plague with 
wine & orgies.  Does anyone know if 
there is anything planned when this one  
ends? 
 8)  I see people my age mountain 
climbing.  I feel good getting my leg 
through my underwear without losing 
my balance.  

 9)  If you can't think of a good word, 
say "I forget the English word for it".  
That way people will think you're 
bilingual instead of an idiot. 
 10)  I'm at a place in my life where 
errands are starting to count as "going 
out". 
 11)  Coronacoaster:  Noun--the ups & 
downs of a pandemic.  One day you’re 
paying your bills, doing workouts, 
baking banana bread & going for long 
walks & the next you're crying, drinking 
gin for breakfast and missing people you 
didn't even like. 
 12)  I'm at the age where my mind 
still thinks I'm 29, my humor thinks I'm 
12, while my body mostly keeps asking if 
I'm sure I'm not dead yet. 
 13) Don't be worried about your 
smartphone or TV spying on you.  Your 
vacuum cleaner has been collecting dirt 
on you for years! 
 14)  I'm tired of being a major part of 
an historical event. 
 15)  I don't always go the extra mile, 
but when I do, it's because I missed my 
exit. 
 16)  You don't realize how old you are 
until you sit on the floor & then try to get 
back up. 
 17)  We are all heavier as we get older 
because there's a lot more information 
in our heads.  That's my story and I'm 
sticking to it! 

The Agenda for the ABC/
USPS Virtual Annual 

Meeting is shown below. 



















Ships Store Inventory 

Knit Shirts:   Ladies and men's short 
sleeve knit shirts - $15.   White and navy. 
 Sizes: Ladies: S, M, L   

Men's:  M, L, XL 

Ladies Long Sleeve Denim Shirts:    
$12.50, Available sizes M and L 

Squadron Burgee sells for 
$25.00.   

Pennant magnets are priced at 
$5.   They can be placed on your vehicle or 
refrigerator. 

Brushed Velcro Hat - white CLSPS 
logo, $10.00  
Cotton Visor - White and Navy CLSPS 
logo USPS D27  $10. 

 Fleece Vest with CLSPS logo, 50th 
Anniversary:   We have navy. 
 Sizes: S, M, L    $18.    

The inventory on hand has Cape Lookout 
Sail & Power Squadron logo and United 
States Power Squadron logo, with CLSPS 
and our burgee.  We have a catalog from a 
Bender Apparel, please contact Cdr Moore 
for details. 

The USPS National Ship’s Store has new 
items with America’s Boating Club® logo 
available. Check out their website:   http://
store.shopusps.org/   

Contact Cdr Jane Moore at 
jane.moore@suddenlink.net or 252-637-5547 

Boat US offers a 50% discount 
to USPS members.  Our Boat US 
group number is GA80679P and 
must be used to claim your $12.50 
discount.  

Please patronize our 
advertisers, and be sure to tell 
them you are from CLSPS and that 
you saw their ad in The Outlook.

NEW ADDRESS: 
Please notify Lloyd Moore 

(637-5547) 
Lloyd.moore@suddenlink.net if you 
have any changes to the information we 
have on file such as boat information, 
e-mail or mailing address, birthdays, 
telephone number etc.

Please provide information to the 
Editor by the 20th of the month by 
e-mail for the next newsletter.  Late 
items will appear in the next
issue of the Outlook.   Marty Warner- 
rwarner4@ec.rr.com

Outlook Editor. Lt Marty Warner
Photos in this issue are by the editor  

unless noted otherwise

Squadron Vessel Safety Program:
Chairman:  Owen Smith, AP

252-444-5420
Vessel Examiners:

Jim Dugan –- 252-637-5314
Dick Ewan -- 252-635-9933
John Kwak — 845-532-7394

Lloyd Moore -- 252-637-5547
Owen Smith –- 252-444-5420

Rob Thompson -- 252-638-2565

 

Articles in the Cape Lookout Outlook reflect the opinions of the 
authors.  USPS is not responsible for editorial content.  Readers’ 
comments, suggestions, and contributions are welcome.  Please 
contact any of the bridge officers. 
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